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Reports of rorting of the Medicare-based dental scheme have come as no surprise to the Australian Healthcare and Hospitals Association (AHHA). 

The AHHA is the peak national body representing public hospitals, area health services, community health centres and public aged care providers.

"AHHA is not surprised to read reports of alleged rorting of the Medicare dental scheme," Ms Prue Power, Executive Director, said today. "The potential for problems such as these to occur was identified by AHHA 18 months ago in our analysis of the scheme. Unfortunately, unless the scheme is significantly altered, we are likely to uncover more cases of the misuse of scarce health funding via this badly designed program. 
"As we have previously argued, the potential for rorting is only one of the many flaws in the design of this scheme. Research by AHHA and others has demonstrated that it is extremely poorly targeted with services being provided disproportionately to people in affluent areas and very little being delivered to disadvantaged communities. There is also evidence that the funding has been used to provide expensive and often cosmetic services – such as crowns – rather than less costly, basic and preventive care. 

"Clearly, we need to make major changes to the way in which we fund and deliver public dental services. Ultimately, AHHA supports the establishment of a universal dental program, such as the Denticare proposal from the National Health and Hospitals Reform Commission. To avoid the problems associated with the Medicare-based program, such a scheme should focus on providing preventive care and be integrated with other components of our health system.  

"We believe that the Government should plan to achieve this outcome through incremental steps which initially focus on ensuring better access to affordable and timely oral health care for those who need it most. This would enable the key factors needed for the scheme to be established, such as an enhanced dental workforce required to meet the increased demand for dental care that would flow from improved affordability of private dental care and an enhanced public dental sector.

"AHHA has developed a common-sense policy position which would deliver this outcome and resolve the current stalemate in the Senate over public dental care. This involves revising the Medicare program and implementing the Commonwealth Dental Health Program, as committed by the Government before the last election. 

"This option can be progressed immediately and would reduce the potential for rorting in the current scheme while also directing services at those Australians most in need.  Importantly, these changes would actually save the Federal Government money even in the short term. We urge the Government to adopt this sensible proposal before the next election," Ms Power said.  
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